
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grace 

Pastorôs Notes 

Mark Elkins  

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER | GRACE BAPTIST CHURCH 

NOVEMBER 2017 

Church Events  

Notes  

Nov 5
th

 

Daylight Saving Time  ends 
 

1
st

 Rehearsal for Childrenôs 

Christmas Play  

 

Nov 18
th

 

Childrenôs Ministry Training 

Workshop  

 

Nov 19
th

 

Operation Christmas C hild 

Shoebox Deadline  

& Packing Party  

 

Nov 22
nd

 

NO WED NIGHT ACTIVITIES 

 

Nov 23
rd

 

Happy Thanksgiving!  

 

Dec 10
th

 and 16
th

 

Childrenôs Christmas Play 

Dress Rehearsal s 

 

Dec 17
th

 

ñIt All Happened in the 

Countryò Childrenôs Christmas 

Play  

 

Dec 24
th

 

Christmas Eve Candlelight 

Service  

 

     It has been an exciting year so far, 

here at  Grace Baptist Church.  We have 

seen new families join our church, 

record numbers of kids have attended 

our AWANA Clubs, and we have been a 

part of Godôs sacred work saving 

souls and seeing them declare their new 

lives in Christ by following Him in 

Believerôs Baptism!!!!  Since the beginning 

of the year, I have felt the Holy Spiritôs 

movement in our church, from our 

worship services to our classrooms; 

and I canôt wait to see what He will do 

in 2018!  I believe that part of 

continuing the work He has already  

started and getting ready for what He 

will bring is a new Small Group Study 

that we are planning to start in 

December, called ñChristianity 101ò. 

     It is a study designed to answer 

both basic and difficult questions 

alike.  It answers questions like, ñWhat 

is the Bible?ò and ñWhat Does it Mean to 

Be a Christian?ò It also delves into 

deeper questions like, ñWhat Will Happen 

When Christ Returns?ò and ñWhat is the 

Final Judgment?ò  We believe it is a study 

that will strengthen the faith of 

lifelong Believe rs and ground the faith 

of new Believers in the rich soil of 

Godôs Word. 

     This new Small Group will meet 

each Sunday morning at 9:30am for 

coffee, donuts, and fellowship, and 

our discussions will begin in earnest 

at 9:45am.   We will meet in the 

Fellow ship Hall and the Small Group 

will be open to everyone, including 

folks who donôt even attend our 

church.  Each person will receive their 

own materials (Free) and our time 

together will involve working 

through that material and the 

twenty questions about o ur faith 

they explore.  Of course, there will 

be some homework for those who 

want to get the most out of the 

study, but someone could just 

attend the Small Group on Sundays 

and still get a great deal out of the 

study.  

     So, hereôs what you have to do!  

If you are interested in this Small 

Group, please see Pastor Mark and let 

him know, so he can order your 

materials.  Then, mark your calendars 

for Sunday, December 3
rd

.  And then, 

please invite your family, friends, and 

neighbors, so they too can learn 

how  to answer these twenty basic 

questions about our faith, in this 

upcoming Small Group, ñChristianity 

101.ò 

 

Pastor Mark:  (276) 229 -5719 

pastor@hisgraceforyou.org  

 

 

mailto:pastor@hisgraceforyou.org


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nursery Schedule  

Nov 05   Paula  Reynolds, Susan Holt, (Pat Groves)  

Nov 12   Chris  Howell,  Nancy  Howell,  (Margaret  Carlson)  

Nov  19   Amy Shelor, Candi Hylton, (Shelly Stone)  

Nov  26   Rusty  & Nadine Smith, (Leon Vaughn)  

 

Childrenôs Church 

Nov 05   Casey Elkins & Dawn Gregory  

Nov 12    Leisa LeFew & Bud Brown  

Nov 19     Maura Elkins & Barry  Jones  

Nov 26     Linda Daumen & Peyton Elkins  

 

Prayer Deacons  

Chuch buchanan   Nov  05 

ï Greg Carlson   Nov 12 

ï Dick East   Nov 19  

ï Pat Groves   Nov  26 
 

Fellowship  Meals 

ï Prepared   Nov  01 

ï Potluck   Nov   08 

ï Prepared   Nov 15  

          NO Wednesday NIGHT ACTIVIES  Nov  22  

Pot luck   Nov  29  

Thank you to everyone who 

helped with our American Red 

Cross Blood Drive!  

Praise God! Together, we were 

able to donate 22 units of 

blood!  

 

Learning about Creation in 

AWANA Cubbies  

On Wednesday night s 

 

GBC @ the Stuart 

Apple Dumpling 

Festival 2017  

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Announcements  

 
Dayl ight Saving Time ends on Sunday, 

November 5 th at 2am. Remember to set your 

clocks back  one hour!  
 

Itõs time again for the Childrenõs 

Choir to prepare for their yearly  

Christmas performance. And  

this year, we will be presenting  

the musical production, òIt All  

Happened in the Country.ó  

Practices will begin this Sunday, Nov 5 th, at 

4pm, and continue each Sunday, at 4pm, 

until our show on Sunday, December 17 th , at 

6:30pm.  Please contact Pam or Maura Elkins 

with any questions.  
 

GBC is happy to host a Childr enõs Ministry 

Training Workshop on Saturday, November 

18th from 10am -12pm. The workshop leader is 

Allison Beavers, and she will be speaking on 

a range of topics to better equip childrenõs 

ministry volunteers. Lunch will be provided. 

We encourage everyone i nvolved or 

interested in childrenõs ministry to attend this 

event!  

 

It's time again for Operation Christmas Child! 

Please help us share God's love with a child 

who needs the gospel. You may take one of 

our OCC boxes to fill with a special toy or 

craft, hyg iene items, clothing, school 

supplies, and please include $9 for shipping. 

Also, consider sending a personal note and 

photo along with your box to send a little 

extra love!  Or you can just bring some of the 

supplies suggested or donate money for 

shipping costs.  This year, OCC is asking that 

we refrain from including any candy or liquid 

items, including toothpaste and lotion. There 

will be a Packing Party after church on Nov 

19th. Also, you can donate money for 

shipping costs or pay online and track your 

box as it makes its incredible journey around 

the world! Visit 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/what -we -

do/operation -christmas -child/ to learn more. 

Please, contact Peyton Elkins if you have any 

questions.  

There will not be any Wednesday Night There  

There w ill be no a ctivities at church on 

Wednesday, November 22 nd . Enjoy time spent 

with your family , and have a Happy 

Thanksgiving from GBC!  
 

Being with your family is one of the special 

blessings about the holiday season, but so many 

kids donõt have that same privilege this 

Christmas. You can help bless a child who has a 

parent in prison by stopping by our Angel Tree, 

which will be in the hallway outside the 

Sanctuary very soon. Please, consider picking 

up an angel card from the tree, and purchasing 

the requeste d items on the card, praying for the 

child, and dropping off your wrapped gift (with 

the angel card attached) by the Angel Tree. 

Please, contact Wendy Buchanan if you have 

any questions.  
 

Every year, the International Mission Board (IMB) 

has the Lottie Moo n Christmas Offering to raise 

awareness and money for missionaries all over 

the world, who reach people with the life -saving 

news of the gospel. The Week of Prayer for 

International Missions is from Dec 11-17th, and 

our Missions Ingathering will be on Sunda y, 

December 1 7th.  
 

GBC welcomes the local Mothers of 

Preschoolers (MOPS) group, every 1 st and 3 rd 

Tues of the month, at 10am, to encourage and 

equip one another in the love of Jesus. Please, 

contact Leisa LeFew with questions.  Do you 

have a couple hours t wice a month to give in 

service to the young families who will attend the 

MOPS meetings here at Grace? If you can help 

provide childcare for the babies, toddlers, and 

preschoolers, please, contact Leisa LeFew or 

Jennifer Brown.  
 

Be sure to check out our ne w ministry table in 

the Sanctuary! It is continually updated with 

new events and sign -up sheets for you to stay 

up -to -date on the latest ministry and outreach 

opportunities at GBC.  
 

Sunday morning Childrenõs Ministry is a 

wonderful opportunity to share Jes usõs love to 

kids in Nursery or Childrenõs Church. If you are 

interested in serving, please pray about it and 

contact Nandrea Groves.  

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  
 

 1 
5:15pm Fellowship Meal 
6pm AWANA  
6:15pm Bible Study 
AWANA Mamas 
Isaiahôs Bells 
7:40pm Choir Practice 

Larry & Sandra 
Carson  

2 
 
 
 
 

Dawn Gregory 
Beverly Stowe 

3 
 

 
 
 
 
Jeff Lind 

4 
 
 
 
David Byrd 
Glenna Shelor 
Trey Smith 

5 

1st Rehearsal for 
Childrenôs 
Christmas Play 
4pm 
 
 

Jimmy  &  Jane  H all  

6 
 
 
 
 
 
Natalie Worley 

7 
10am MOPS  
 
 
 
 
Robert Reynolds 

8 
5:15pm Fellowship Meal 
6pm AWANA 
6:15pm Bible Study 
Isaiahôs Bells 
7:40pm Choir Practice 

9 
 
 
 
 
 

10 
 
 

 
 

11 
 
 

 

12 
Childrenôs Play 
Rehearsal 
4pm 
 
 

 

13 

 
14 
 
 
 
 

 

15 
5:15pm Fellowship Meal 
6pm AWANA  
6:15pm Bible Study 
AWANA Mamas 
Isaiahôs Bells 
7:40pm Choir Practice 

Jessica Clark 
Lamar Howell 
Logan Reynolds 

16 
 

10am Women of 
Grace 
 
 
 
 

17 
 

 
 
 
  

18 
Childrenôs 
Ministry Training 
Workshop 
 
 

19 
Operation Christmas 
Child Deadline & 
Packing Party 
 

Childrenôs Play 
Rehearsal - 4pm 
Robert & Paula  

Reynolds  

20 
7pm Women on 
Mission  
 
  
 
 

Alma Guzman 

21 
10am MOPS  
 
 

 

22 
No Wednesday 
Night Activities 
 
 
 
 
 

Leon Howell 

23 
 

Happy 

Thanksgiving!  

 
 
 
 

24 
 

 
 

 

25 
 
 
 
 

 

26 
Childrenôs Play 
Rehearsal - 4pm 
 
1st Lighting of the 
Advent Candle 

27 
 
 
 

 
 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 30   

November  2017 
Birthdays    Anniversaries  

 



 

 
Trunk and Treat 2017  

 


